
The 11/6/2022 SIBOA meeting was open by Spanky with the introduction of 32 members present. The 

financial report was read and there was no secretary’s report due to my absence at the social in April 

2022. Financial report was approved by Sean Viernum and second by Scott Shaw. 

Under old Business—Board of Directors term of Bobby Franklin, Brent Garrison and Keith Van Scyoc 

expired. Steve Brookman and Sean Viernum were nominated and approved as new board members and 

Bobby Franklin was reelected. Thank you to Keith Van Scyoc and Brent Garrison for their support 

throughout their term. 

IHSA deadline dates: 

 Part 1 test & Rules video due 11/29, Part 2 test application is 11/18/2022, window to take Part 2 test is 

11/22 thru 11/29/2022, Post season availability is Dec 7th 2022.  Hate Speech & harassment video along 

with the Concussion management program was address as a few members were off the official’s 

directory. 

 Kyle Hawkins and Chris Braden are going up for promotion. 

Meeting dates of Dec 11th January 15th 2023 were set and February date is tentative and plans to join 

the SAOA,SIBOA, SIEOA for a joint gathering. A motion by Elise Wildman and 2nd by Steve Brookman to 

have the location site at the Centralia American legion. 

Kevin Toennies gave a brief website update and also presented the names that were submitted to the 

IHSA for Official of the year awards. Congrats to those officials  

New Business—Part 1 test was discussed and reviewed—POE handout –Junior high season started and 

no discussion brought up on unusual situations or questions. 

Recognition was given to Bobby Franklin for making the staff of 2 Division 1 conferences—Ohio 

Valley/Missouri Valley. Congrats to Bobby and many more years to come. 

New calendar booklets/whistles are being reviewed for purchase with several sources. 

Recognition was also given with plagues to Spanky Smith, Dave Holder, Brent Garrison, Jeff Copple and 

Jay Miller for football state finals officials in 7A -2021. 

Attendance prize winners were Chris Braden/Dave Redeker. Dave Redeker pulled Kevin Toennies in the 

50/50 drawing for $55.00. The remaining money of $50.00 was given to Centralia American legion for 

the food. 

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Randy Hart and 2nd by Robert Alexander. 

 


